May 21, 1999

Re:  Pacific Bells’ reply comments on the April 26, 1999 Workshop Report regarding Reconciliation of the California Teleconnect Fund and the Federal Schools and Libraries Discount Program

Mr. Robert Weissman

Public Programs Branch

CPUC

505 Van Ness Avenue

San Francisco, CA 94102

Dear Mr. Weissman:

Attached are Pacific Bell’s reply comments on the above mentioned Workshop Report.  Pacific is limiting its comments to points of clarification on other parties’ filings.

Please contact me at 415-542-0144 with questions or comments regarding this filing.

Colin Petheram

Regulatory Case Manager

Attachment

Certification and Application process for schools and libraries to CPUC

Oakland Unified School District (OUSD) states that the streamlined application process will “deprive it of a guaranteed discount amount” …and “pass authority to the carriers for allocating discounts with reference to any commitment to a school from the CTF” (OUSD p.2).  Pacific does not believe this to be the case.  The simplified application process expedites the provisioning of CTF discounts to the schools.  Additional applications will not have to be made each time new eligible products and services are added.  Schools would still have guaranteed discounts with the simplified application process.

As the discussion at the workshop demonstrated the California Teleconnect Fund (CTF) has sufficient funds to support growth in the volume of discounts provided.  AT&T cites the CTF Annual report (AT&T’s comments p.4) and the recent reduction in the surcharge rate from 0.41% to 0.05% as examples of the viable size of the current fund.  Fund management would further be enhanced by the annual budget projections provided by the carriers.
Retroactivity

Pacific believes Roseville’s proposal on retroactivity (Roseville comments p. 2-3) is only applicable for the first financial cycle (January 1998 – July 1999).  Pacific supports the comments of the Small LECs (p. 1) that enables carriers to either reverse stack or stack federal first followed by state discounts for the first financial cycle.

